July 9, 2013
Chairman Bryce Black called the public hearing for the Comprehensive Plan Amendment to order at 7:06 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, July 9, 2013.  

Board members present were Bryce Black, Denny Richardson, Rich Bignell and Kay Hamilton.  Maureen Manore, Town Clerk, and Plan Commission members Dwight Jelle, Tina Bee, Don Gisch and Donna Gates were also present.  

Also attending were Mathew Heath, Attorney Tanya Bruder, Steven Berger, Audrey Richardson and Randy Richardson. 

Bryce Black turned the floor over to Plan Commission Chair Dwight Jelle who then gave a presentation of the additional proposed changes made to the Comprehensive Plan. Comments were taken during the presentation.
Tanya Bruder handed out written comments prepared by Attorney Brian Nodolf to the Board.  She also read from these statements during the presentation. These comments included:

· Chapter Six, page 30- The first new paragraphs is slanted against non-metallic mining, request it be removed
· Chapter Seven, page 44- Third sentence has “2012”should be “2011”
· Chapter Ten, page 57- The second paragraph incorrectly states the purpose and scope of the Town’s Operator’s License Ordinance; third new paragraph should be deleted due to false premise that mining and housing are incompatible   

· Comprehensive Plan should identify that non-metallic mining is a subset of agriculture and forest related uses. 

· The Plan lacks sufficient scientific basis for presumed impact of karstic features.

· Bluffs and Bluff Faces are not sufficiently defined.

Tina Bee asked if the Town Lawyer has seen and approved the changes that were made.  The answer was yes. 
Bryce Black asked if there were any further comments.  There were none.

Bryce Black closed the hearing at 7:26 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk

